4th January, 1954.

My dear Rob,

I should like to congratulate both you and Ruth on the two offprints that I have just received, one from the Proceedings of the National Academy of Sciences and the other from "Vox Sanguinis".

I was particularly glad to hear about Mr Benbow, who in his way, seems to be a good rival to Clancy. I see they are both scored as P+ and being so versatile, I wonder if either of them could produce anti not P, a reagent that might well put this rather awkward blood group fairly on the map.

With best wishes for the new year.

Sincerely yours,